
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

August 18, 2015
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, August 18, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Vice Chair Cindy Early called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Absent


Linda Pickelsimer
Present
            
Norman Burton          
Present


Cindy Early            
Present
Billie Burkhalter
Present

The minutes for the July 21, 2015 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and making necessary changes, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer to approve the minutes with changes suggested. The motion was seconded by Billie Burkhalter.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the July financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in the water department of $710.79 and a year to date gain of $42,638.63. The sewer department had a loss of -$245.74 for the month and a year to date loss of -$10,179.81. After some discussion, Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Norman Burton seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair
Vice Chair Cindy Early turned the meeting over to Kandance Ballew with Gaylesville High School. Mrs. Ballew asked the board for donations to help fund a new program at the school called Trojan Bucks. The purpose of the program is to teach the students the benefit of a dollar and reward them for hard work. Each student will have the chance to earn Trojan Bucks by performing well in class and being a thoughtful person. In turn they can spend their bucks at a store set up at the school to purchase items collected from local merchants and personal donations. After some discussion, the board decided to table the request until the next meeting.  
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell handed the board a printout of work performed for the month. There were 70 miscellaneous work orders completed. Mr. Harrell gave an update on the new utility shop stating the wiring was all that was left to finish. He expects to have everything moved from the old shop to the new by the end of the month. Mr. Harrell asked board approval to surplus a 3 Phase Air Compressor. After some discussion, a motion was made by Norman Burton to put the air compressor on govdeals.com. Cindy Early seconded the motion.   
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair
After assuring there was no further business Vice Chair Cindy Early called for a motion to adjourn. The motion was made by Norman Burton and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair
The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.     
APPROVED September 22, 2015: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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